
Steven C. Cunningham, MD, FACS 
Director of Pancreatic and Hepatobiliary Surgery 
Director of Research 
Saint Agnes Hospital and Cancer Institute 
900 Caton Avenue, MB 207   |    Baltimore, MD, 21229  Tel: 443-
574-8500; Fax: 410-719-0094; Cell: 443-814-6773 
Steven.cunningham@stagnes.org 

 

         

 

 

 

          September 5, 2016 

 

 

 

 

Lian-Sheng Ma, Editor-in-Chief 

c/o Jin-Lei Wang, Director, Editorial Office 

World Journal of Gastroenterology 

World Journal of Hepatology 

 

RE: (ID 00505588) Intrahepatic pancreatic pseudocyst: A Review of the World Literature 

 

 

Dear Lian-Sheng Ma, Jin-Lei Wang, and Editorial Board, 

 

Thank you for your kind invitation to contribute an article to World Journal of 

Gastroenterology  As you know, we submitted our manuscript, “Intrahepatic pancreatic 

pseudocyst: A review of the World Literature.” to World Journal of Gastroenterology. 

 

However, per your e-mail of August 30, 2016, this was not accepted to World Journal of 

Gastroenterology but rather was recommended for publication in World Journal of Hepatology.  

Therefore, we now submit it to World Journal of Hepatology, after incorporating the reviewer 

comments, as delineated below.  We have replied to each and every point below, our responses 

in bold,  italic face, and underlined, following the verbatim reviewer comments in quotation 

marks: 

 

 

REVIEWER COMMENTS 

 

Reviewer 03548801 

 

"I think the report is interesting for readers of WJGE. I think the manuscript should be 

publisued after minor language polishing." 

RESPONSE: We thank this reviewer for the kind comments, and have polished the 

language.  

 

 

Reviewer 03646552 

 

"Interesting paper on intrahepatic pseudocyst. Conclusions are interesting. Please elaborate 

if possible more on the role of endoscopic treatment in such cases." 
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RESPONSE: We thank this reviewer for the kind comments, and have elaborated on the 

endoscopic treatment in such cases.  

   

 

This manuscript has not been submitted elsewhere, and has been reviewed and approved by all 

authors. 

 

Please contact me anytime for anything at my cell or e-mail. Thank you for your attention to our 

work. 
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